



Megan Degenfelder – Superintendent of Public Instruction Dicky Shanor – Chief of Staff

## MEMORANDUM NO. 2023-002

**TO:** School District Superintendents

**Personnel Directors** 

**Principals** 

Instructional Facilitators

**Teachers** 

Postsecondary Educators

**Parents** 

**FROM:** Wanda Maloney, Chief Policy Officer

**DATE:** January 9, 2023

**SUBJECT:** Call for Teacher Retention and Recruitment Taskforce Members

## CALL FOR TEACHER RETENTION AND RECRUITMENT TASKFORCE MEMBERS

As a follow-up to the establishment of the Wyoming Teacher Apprenticeship last fall, the Wyoming Department of Education (WDE) and the Wyoming Professional Teaching Standards Board (PTSB) will turn its attention to the creation of a Teacher Retention and Recruitment Task Force. The mission of the task force will be to develop recommendations for state policymakers, district-level, and school-level staff to increase efforts to positively impact the education workforce.

From January 9-20, 2023, the WDE and PTSB will begin accepting applications for stakeholders to participate <a href="here">here</a>. The task force will be composed of up to three district superintendents, three principals, 10 teachers, one parent, one teacher who has left the profession, one personnel director, one school counselor, and one post-secondary representative.

Those applying will need to be available for an initial in-person meeting on Saturday, February 11, 2023, in Casper, followed by monthly meetings held in-person on the second Saturday of the month through May. Additional virtual meetings will be scheduled as needed. Applicants will be notified of their selection status by February 1, 2023.

For more information, contact Robin Grandpre, Project & Performance Manager at 307-777-5315 or robin.grandpre1@wyo.gov.